Dear parent/quardians of Years 1 & 2,

Point Cook P-9 College is looking forward to another great year of teaching and learning and would like to advise you of Point Cook P-9 College's voluntary financial contributions for 2024.

-111<sub>0</sub>

Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard Victorian curriculum and we want to assure you that all contributions are voluntary. Nevertheless, the ongoing support of our families ensures that our college can offer the best possible education and support for our students. We want to thank you for all your support especially through our fundraising efforts. This has made a huge difference to our college and the programs we can offer.

Within our college this support has allowed us to offer a variety of subjects and special curriculum experiences, such as but not limited to, Play Based Learning programs and to be a part of the Stephanie Alexandra Kitchen Garden program.

For further information on the Department's Parent Payments Policy please see a one-page overview attached.





Point Cook P-9 College would like their students to purchase to assist in their learning for 2024. Please note that it is only a recommendation and not compulsory to purchase from Paperchase. Paperchase was awarded the tender for their quality products and affordability. You may choose y



4. The Principal can make a decision based on their discretion if they believe the refund is fair and equitable.

In the event that the college has already paid for the service/item, a pro rata amount may be refunded (e.g. the bus cost is not refunded but the entry cost is refunded).

Refunds will only be processed upon the Parent/Guardian completing a Request for Parent Refund Form.

Refunds will only be made by Direct Deposit.

If an item or excursion is non-refundable this will be specified on the communication that Parents/guardians receive.

To View our College's Full Refund Policy please go to our website – <a href="www.pcc.vic.edu.au">www.pcc.vic.edu.au</a>.